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SHAREHOLDER CORRESPONDENCE FROM FORMER DIRECTOR, JAMES 

BAILLIEU 

ASX Release                                           30 April 2019 

BidEnergy Limited (ASX: BID) (“BidEnergy” or “the Company”) has become aware that former 
director, James Baillieu, has sent unsolicited correspondence to shareholders of the Company 
(“Letter”).  A copy of Mr Baillieu’s Letter has been provided to the Company and is attached at 
Annexure A. 

The Company does not consider the content of Mr Baillieu’s Letter to be material or relevant to the 
ongoing operations of the Company, or consistent with the records of the Company.  Accordingly, 
the Company does not consider it necessary or appropriate to respond to Mr Baillieu’s Letter publicly. 
However, in the interests of laying the matter to rest, the Company provides the following comments. 

Change of Chairman 

The Company is satisfied that its ASX announcement dated 25 February 2019 accurately discloses, 
in all material respects, the nature of the circumstances leading up to Mr Baillieu’s decision to resign 
as a director of the Company, citing a difference of opinion between Mr Baillieu and the remainder 
of the Board concerning matters relating to the executive leadership of the Company.   

Mr Baillieu’s resignation followed a number of demands that he conveyed to the Company’s Board 
in emails in the days leading up to 21 February 2019.   

A Board meeting was held on 21 February 2019 to formally consider Mr Baillieu’s proposal. The 
meeting was convened at the request of Mr Baillieu and at a time convenient to Mr Baillieu, however 
Mr Baillieu voluntarily elected not to attend that meeting.   

After careful consideration, given the nature of the demands made by Mr Baillieu to the Board, and 
the implications of those demands, the Board resolved to elect a new Chairman to ensure an effective 
relationship between the Chairman and management going forward. 

Credentials of the Chairman 

The Company confirms: 

a) that the disclosures in its ASX announcement dated 25 February 2019 accurately discloses, 
in all material respects, the credentials and experience of Mr Dyer; 
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b) that details of Mr Dyer’s involvement with the Company prior to his formal appointment as a 
director of the Company on 16 July 2018 are substantiated by written agreements and 
correspondence between the Company and Mr Dyer; and 

c) that it has responded promptly and accurately to ASX enquiries in relation to this matter. 

Outlook 

The Board considers the matters raised by Mr Baillieu about the Company and its Directors to now 
be closed. Shareholders who may have questions about any correspondence received from Mr Baillieu 
are encouraged to contact the Company directly. 

The Board and Management of the Company are committed and motivated to the successful execution 
of the Company’s growth strategy for the benefit of shareholders and stakeholders. The Company is 
pleased to draw shareholders’ attention to its achievements during the quarter ended 31 March 2019, 
as set out in the Company’s Quarterly Update & Appendix 4C announcement lodged on 29 April 
2019.  

Further information: 

Guy Maine 
Managing Director  
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